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STU WHITE spent Christmas with his family in Lewiston, Idaho, and while visiting the Idaho Museum, he met up with a former classmate.  STU’s mother introduced him to someone that she had previously worked with, and in the course of a conversation, STU realized that they had been together at the Academy.  The other individual was PAUL KRAUSE, who spent 4/c year in Alpha Two and left after one year to return to Montana.  A story exchanged with STU involved PAUL and a couple of friends being in New London after PAUL left the Academy and being put up in Chase Hall for the night, thanks to BARRY KANE.  PAUL (pkrause@clarkston.com) subsequently sent STU the following: “Thoroughly enjoyed our coincidental meeting!  It really brought back a lot of memories.  Some names and faces started to emerge as I thought about those times.  JIMMY HULL, RUBE OLSEN, GEORGE NACCARA, TIM CENNA on the CGC Cook Inlet, and a host of others, as well as BARRY.  I stayed in touch with ADRIAN JENTOFT, who played right tackle with me on the JV team in 1965.  I believe he is still in Michigan in the Upper Peninsula.  It was a delightful remembrance and great conversation.  As to my doings since 1966, I did my military time with the 82nd and 173rd Airborne in Vietnam, retired last year after 25 years in college administration, and have a wife, two daughters, and a grandson.  Hope all is going well, and thanks for the follow-up contact using the website.  I will enjoy keeping up with the Class of ’69.”
My thanks to BILL BISSELL, who responded to my request for e-mail addresses on missing classmates.  Although he could not locate any e-mail addresses, he was able to provide me addresses for the following individuals, to whom I have sent post cards asking if they would be willing to share e-mail addresses and join the class e-mail list: BRUCE BERGMANN, JIM BUCKLEY, GARY CALVERASE, JOHN CWIEK, RON DEMELLO, BOB DONNEE, JOE FLAYER, RICH LECLERC, TOM LYNCH, BOB MCCOY, JACK STUMPFF, and HOWIE WATERS.  Still unaccounted for: JIM CAIN, ERIC MILLER, DAN RYAN, and BOB WISE.  
CHRIS KREILER has relocated permanently to New Port Richey, Florida, and has a new e-mail address (ckreiler@tampabay.rr.com).  He will be moving the class website to a different URL, but will hold both sites open for a period of time.  I will send out a class e-mail when the change occurs.  I am also sending a copy of Classnotes to CHRIS for posting on the website when I do my submittal to the Bulletin, and recently sent him the past two years’ columns for posting.  Our thanks to CHRIS for his superb efforts on the class website.
RICK GUPMAN had lunch over the holidays in Baltimore with CHUCK TALAR.  CHUCK is an accomplished scholar and has authored several books on nineteenth century French Catholic Modernism.  RICK located two video clips on CHUCK that he found of interest: http://media.swagit.com/s/chron/Houston_Chronicle/04192005-7.html and http://media.swagit.com/s/chron/Houston_Chronicle/04192005-8.html.  RICK also became a grandparent earlier this year; I’ve included a photo of him and granddaughter Sophia Renee.

I reported in the August 2005 Bulletin that MIKE and JUDY BILLINGSLEY (mnjbillingsley@comcast.net) had moved in May to Massachusetts from Georgia.  In July, MIKE was assigned by the Episcopal Bishop of the Diocese of Massachusetts to St. Paul’s in Hopkinton, the community where they had settled.  
JIM and PATTI DOHERTY’s son David and his wife Heather presented them with their fifth grandchild on December 15th, Grace Mckenzie.  JIM was elected President of the Institute of Navigation in the spring of 2005, to serve until January 2007.  He is the second member of the class to serve in this role; BEN PETERSON was president several years ago.
FRED and LINDA ADAMCHAK have moved to their newly built home in Williamsburg (new address: 208 Portsteward, Williamsburg, VA 23188 fadamchak@cox.net).  2005 brought good news as well with the addition of two new grandsons.  Son Brock and wife Lynn had Mikhail in February, and son Dan and wife Denise had William in March.  FRED will be working in New York City at least until July, so travel remains in his future.
BOB POKRESS has proposed an idea that classmates might find worth a second thought.  “Remember those great three-season, navy blue, waste-length zippered jackets we wore at the Academy, called A Jackets?  They had the Academy emblem embroidered on them and our class year embroidered above the emblem.  They were such great jackets that most guys wore them for years afterwards, until they just wore out.  Well, out of a desire to see our class look well-attired at homecomings and to announce that we are members of the great Class of 1969, I had L.L. Bean’s corporate clothing department create a prototype of an updated version of our beloved A Jackets with the Academy emblem and “1969” both embroidered on the jacket, just as they were on our old A Jackets.  The updated version uses L.L. Bean’s three season, Polartec and Thinsulate-lined jacket (good down to about 0 degrees F) in navy blue.  Looks almost identical to our old A Jackets, except this version comes with an insulated collar that zips up around your neck when it’s really cold or windy and has lots of zippered inside pockets for holding stuff, in addition to two outside zippered pockets.  If you think classmates would be interested, we can do a bulk order and get the jackets at about $85 each, which includes the custom embroidery.”  I sent the above information in a class e-mail in mid-December, and about a dozen classmates responded in the affirmative.  I will get back to the class when I have further details.
I end this column with another BOB POKRESS Coast Guard Hollywood trivia question.  “Name the movie in which Semper Paratus is an integral part of the musical score, which went on to win the Oscar for Best Musical Score.”  RUBE OLSEN has once again offered a unique prize for the first person to correctly answer the trivia question; a one semester, three credit hour Navigation course at The Webb Institute in Glen Cove, New York, where RUBE is President.
